

## WEST COUNTRY COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT RIVERSIDE CARAVAN PARK

FEBRUARY 23<sup>rd</sup> 2019 at 1500

Chairman – Robert Bawden

Vice Chairman- Chris Brimble

Secretary -David Denham

Treasurer- Ian Hickman

Rally Officer- Daniel Dan

Linda Crook

Roy Crook

Brian Mitchell

Morley Huxtable

Minutes from October 13<sup>th</sup> be accepted- Proposed by D Dan & Seconded by B Mitchell – Carried unanimously.

### Chairman's Report:

1. A copy of the Job Description as in C of G's should be given to each new member of committee
2. Hose Reels to be marked For FOOD & ELSON use. - To purchase a New FOOD Hose – R. Crook to source
3. Magnetic signs replace when damaged Proposed: C. Brimble Seconded R.Crook - Carried
4. Boules Comp at National – Request for names who going to [westcountry@themotorcaravannersclub.co.uk](mailto:westcountry@themotorcaravannersclub.co.uk)
5. Christmas Dinner – 1st week in December at Bream. Rally Officer to get price when booking.
6. To share New Years Eve rally with Avon. Price to be advised & to make sure groups are by table.  
Proposed by I Hickman Sec. M Huxtable - carried

### Secretary's Report

The office sent an e-mail with a list of the current members of our group which as of February 2<sup>nd</sup> we had 243 members.

This included partners on the same membership number.

Sadly, I have also been informed of 1 Lapsed member & 4 members who have left through health reasons or sold their motorhome.

### Treasurer's Report

The statement of accounts for expenditure income for the financial year 2018-2019 which shows:-

Expenditure of £2676. 17 (This includes the donation to the charity of £1440.00 & Income of £314.15.

Treasurer's Account £2469.20 to 7/12/18 "Bus Bank Instant" account £3430.72

### Rally Officers Report

A new site at Bridgewater Rugby Club

A request that COM be informed rally officers about booking sites in other Group's areas without requesting permission from the group CofG's Group Social events Article 8.4. This has to be written permission.

A.O.B.

Brian - Requested the theme for party night at the national ( unable at the meeting to give the answer)

Noticed that other groups had booked sites in our area without permission

CoM to be inform Rally Officers about booking sites in other Group's areas without requesting permission from the group CoG's 8 **Group Social events** Article 8.4. This has to be written permission

Dan. - Requested that Host's at rally to look into provisionally booking that site for next year.

Roy – Mentioned about the error sign coming up on the Group's Website. But if you go in from the club web site there is no ERROR

Linda – Asked for a decision on the Cost of The Exmouth rally It was decided because that it was a very popular rally a & If someone only wanted 2or 3 days its a. caused a problem if then members wanting 5 days, we could not accommodate them.

The cost of £50.00 per unit for 5 day & £10.00 nonreturnable deposit.

Morley – Cancel Rally at The Milky Way – Owners trying to change things. It is also close to The Big Sheep Rally.

Meeting Closed at 1640 & Next Meeting At Torrington RFC Over Weekend May 1<sup>st</sup> -5<sup>th</sup>.